

Mark Hofman
Community Development Director
SEPA Responsible Official
City of Snoqualmie
38624 SE River Street
P.O. Box 987
Snoqualmie, WA 98065
mhofman@snoqualmiewa.gov

Dear Mr. Hofman:

Thanks to you and your team for holding the optional public meeting for the PCI Plan Draft Environmental Impact Statement on May 20, 2020 on Zoom. We feel this virtual experience was well executed and beneficial for all. We were impressed with the civility and respect expressed by most who participated. We would like to do our part to encourage continued participation by citizens and related organizations in this process.

May 26, 2020

In consideration of the numerous comments we heard regarding the review period, and to accommodate a request from the Snoqualmie Tribe, Snoqualmie Mill Ventures LLC, formally requests that the City extend the comment and review period on the Draft EIS an additional 29 days, from Thursday, June 11, 2020 to Friday, July 10, 2020. This extension will increase the comment period from 45 days to 74 days, which should be more than sufficient to ensure a comprehensive review of the Draft EIS by all.

We hope that this extended opportunity for public review and comment will enhance the Final EIS and the public's confidence in the City's process. The experts and scientists that have prepared the Draft EIS look forward to reviewing and responding to all written comments in the Final EIS.

Thomas A Sroufe

Sincerely

Snoqualmie Mill Ventures LLC